City Hall
January 15, 2019

The regular council meeting was held on January 15, 2019 at 6:00pm with Mayor Pro-tem John J. Rabun Jr. presiding.

Those present were Councilmembers Edward Rabun, John J. Rabun Jr., Wayne Favors, Michelle Weatherford-Usry and Stephanie Hannah.

Others present were City Administrator Arty Thrift, City Clerk Janee Miller, City Attorney Chris Dube, Wastewater Superintendent Larry Anderson, Chris Kraft, Police Chief Jamey Kitchens, Assistant Police Chief Jim Votaw and Fire Chief Keith Boulineau.

Citizens present were Dr. Willie L. Jones, Betsy Milburn, Charles Milburn, Bennett Clark, Gail Clark, Gregory Robinson and Sandra Robinson.

City Administrator Arty Thrift gave the invocation followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Michelle Weatherford-Usry made a motion to adopt the Agenda as printed. Edward Rabun seconded the motion; all in favor.

Minutes of the December 12, 2018 work session, minutes of the executive session, minutes of the December 31, 2018 regular council meeting and minutes of the executive session were approved as printed with a motion made by Edward Rabun. Stephanie Hannah seconded the motion; all in favor.

Michelle Weatherford-Usry made a motion to approve the General Fund, Water & Sewer Fund, Gas Fund and Landfill & Sanitation Fund Summary Financial Statement as presented. Stephanie Hannah seconded the motion; all in favor.

City Administrator Arty Thrift presented information to council concerning the City’s Special Election to be held on March 19, 2019.

City Administrator Arty Thrift presented information to council concerning the City’s Ordinance for Peddling, Soliciting, Canvassing and Door –to-Door Sales from the City of Wrens code. 

In Committee reports, Michelle Weatherford-Usry stated that Wrens Hometown’s next meeting is scheduled for January 22, 2019.

In staff reports, Wastewater Superintendent Larry Anderson, Police Chief Jamey Kitchens and Fire Chief Keith Boulineau presented Council with a report on activities of their respective Departments.

Ordinance Readings – None

[bookmark: _GoBack]There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:34 pm.
Janee Miller 
City Clerk







  
Draft minutes to be approved by council at next Regular Council Meeting on February 19, 2019
